Calaveras Consensus Group

May 27th, 2009 // 9:30a – 12:00p

Meeting Notes

1. Welcome and New Introductions



(Steve Wilensky)
Jesus Arredondo – Buena Vista Biomass Power

Dave Fischer – Mokelumne Hill Resident

Merle Fischer – Martin-Fischer Logging

Joel Metzger – Calaveras Enterprise

2. Agenda Check





(ALL)

3. Debrief on Washington, DC Trip



(Steve Wilensky)

Highlight – Several meetings with staff from Senator Feinstein’s office resulting in a proposed $500K appropriation for CHIPS in the FY 09-10 Federal Budget

Steve also met with:

· Edward Boling and Mike Boots from the President’s Council on Environmental Quality
· Joel Holtrop and Randy Moore of the USDA Forest Service
· Ben Miller of Rep. George Millers office
· Staff from Boxer’s and Napolitano’s offices
Highlight - Tentative commitment from The Nature Conservancy to sponsor the request for funding to USDA.

Two proposals must be drafted by the end of June (USDA and NFF).  A team of Consensus Group members are needed to formulate those.

One of the key points coming out of meetings with USDA Forest Service staff was the need to match staffing to workload relative to processing NEPA and project management.

Steve’s testimony is now in the congressional record, although he was only afforded enough time to deliver portions of his testimony.  Kudos to Katherine Evatt for compiling his talking points.

4. Buena Vista Biomass Power



(Jesus Arredondo)
Ione Co-Gen plant will assist the State in meeting its obligations under the Renewable Energy Portfolio Standard, which is currently at 20% but is proposed to increase to 33% (SB 14 and SB 805)
This is the company’s first venture into biomass; Previous ventures have been primarily natural gas.

Access to capital is the largest challenge, with the cost of capital estimated at 35%.

Facility itself was decommissioned ten years ago; it has since been vandalized and a large amount of copper has been stolen.

Permits are still active (were in arrears but have been paid up and made current)

Biomass resources are plentiful, and include woody biomass from forests, orchards, and green waste from diversion facilities.

Workforce/labor is available and will be utilized (22 full time staff plus local truckers)

Original EIR included lignite, tires, and oil; It is likely the EIR will not need to be revised given the facility has dropped certain permits thus making the facility inherently cleaner.

Retrofitting will be needed to accommodate the new material to be used.  Buena Vista is aiming for start-up in late second/early third quarter of 2010.  CARB permit nearing completion; eliminates pollutants originally authorized.

Q&A is available on the Buena Vista website.

A formal study is needed to assess supply.

Certain USDOI funding opportunities relative to fuels management require a co-gen plant to be in close proximity, so this could be a unique opportunity for the BLM Motherlode Field Office to draw down some funding.
Steve would like to include Jim Branham of SNC and Steve Frisch of SBC in future discussions with Buena Vista Biomass Power.  Also a potential need to raise some start-up capital.

Motherlode Job Training should look into the availability of truckers in the area and potentially offer some truck operator trainings in anticipation of the expanded need for material transport.

5. Update on NFF Proposal for Business Plan

(Briana Creekmore)
Briana is recommending an application for the Mid-Capacity program; draft will be sent out to the subgroup working on the proposal shortly.

The option to apply for the Community Assistance Program remains; in the event the Mid-Cap grant is not awarded, we’ll apply for the CAP grant.

Deadline for Mid-Cap grant is June 12th. 
6. Update on MLJT and CIMC Training Activities

(Ernie LaCarra-Borr & Velma Whitebear)

CIMC still has 3 positions.  Briana Creekmore has applications and will provide those to Velma and her staff.
7. Update from Central Sierra RC&D



(Dick McCleery)

Agriculture grant through Rural Development turned out to not fit the project.
Were NRCS proposals discussed during Steve’s trip to DC?

$20M is available through the CEC for Small Jurisdictions; the program is funded through stimulus funding and is still a work in progress; guidelines are being produced; webinars are available and there is a workshop in Modesto on June 6th.

Steve Frisch, Jim Branham, and Sunne McPeak may all be good resources relative to supporting a funding request to CEC.

Dick will provide a status on CSRC&DC/NRCS grant proposals at the next meeting.
8. Update from Sierra Nevada Conservancy


(Brandon Sanders)

Awaiting clarification on the availability of grant funds.
Calaveras Consensus activities tracking tool being developed; will be circulated to the group prior to the next meeting.

Numerous funding opportunities are currently available from other sources; Please visit the following website for that information -- http://www.sierranevada.ca.gov/other_current_funding.html or contact Marji Feliz, Funding and Resource Development Coordinator at 530-823-4679

9. Other Updates on Funding Availability and Timing 
(ALL)
An increase in community development block grants is anticipated; Steve will pursue

Delta College is proposing to open a campus near Valley Springs; the focus will be on green jobs related to forestry; includes a “Sierra Lab” concept and a field component.
10. Individual Agency/Organization Updates


(ALL)

USFS Stanislaus – Snowed-out until recently; Specialists are in the field finalizing surveys needed to complete a cat.ex under NEPA; On-the-job training work will likely begin in 30 days +/-; other projects are ready to go, including fuelbreak maintenance for which NEPA is complete; Briana will coordinate with Teresa to get the crews going.
BLM – This summer they’ll be conducting environmental review for next year’s projects; Lily Gap and Skull Flat are ready to go; Practitioners should give their names and contact info to Bill Haigh; a Firesafe Council support staff will be hired by BLM next year.

Glencoe Forest Management Plan – Ad Hoc committee has been formed (Steve W., Donny Ames, Pat McGreevy, Chris Wright); Mapping is currently underway, including GPS mapping of mining roads as a potential for fuelbreaks; Slope, aspect, and watershed mapping to follow; Hot spot predictions will be included; Dick M. suggested the Plan include work done during the Upper Moke Watershed Assessment; Dick M. will send that material to Pat; Pat should follow-up with BLM, CalFire, and West Point and Central Fire Districts on acquiring additional data for the plan.

Sierra Nevada Construction Company – Launched a website; www.100footclearance.com; picking up some trainees from Motherlode Job Training.

Mary Boblet – Calaveras County may be hosting an additional Economic Development Summit; there may be a role for the Calaveras Consensus group in that event.

DFG (Kent Smith) – There may be a potential for partnerships in the Timber Program in terms of on-the-job training; Kent will put the practitioners in contact with DFG field crews.
11. Discussion of Needs and Next-Steps


(ALL)

ACTIONS ITEMS ARE IN RED WITHIN THE SECTIONS ABOVE
12. Schedule Next Meeting




(ALL)

July 1st, 2009 – 9:30a – 12:00p – West Point, CA
13. Adjourn

